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November Newsletter 

 

Hello members, 

 

Welcome to the November edition of the Epping Tennis Club newsletter. This will be our last 

newsletter for 2022. Our next newsletter will commence in February 2023. We are pleased to 

bring you all the updates and news. 

 

In this edition you will find:  

 

• Presentation Night/Christmas breakup 

• Let’s Challenge Tournament 

• Book a Court and Court Booking  

• Competition 

• Club Coach 

• Member benefit - Decathlon 

The Epping Tennis Club committee trust you find something in this newsletter of interest to you  
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Presentation/Christmas breakup 
 
Our presentation night will be held on 9th December at 6.00. We will hold a free barbecue with door 
prizes and lots of give aways. We have also invited some of our past members and players. 
 
Please come along and join in the fun. It will be a night of free tennis, food and prizes. 
 
 
 

Let’s Challenge Tournament 2023 
 
We will again be running the Let’s Challenge Tournament in 2023. The event will be held in February 
over the weekend of 10th,11th, and 12th. This year the main event will be played at West Lalor with any 
overflow courts required at Epping and Lalor. Entries will be $15.00 for singles and $10.00 per person 
for doubles. This has proved to be a great event over the past few years. Players are given an 
opportunity to play against people from other clubs and surrounding areas. 
 
Keep your eyes open for the flyer and enrolment details 

 
Book a Court and Court Bookings 
 
We are working with council and hope to set up the court booking system so that you will be able to 
book courts at night under lights. This is still a work in progress, but we are closer to commencement 
and hope to have the booking system completed early in the New Year. 
 
With regards to booking your courts, we ask that you complete the names of the people that are 
playing with you when you book your court. This provides an accurate number of the people that are 
playing on our courts. It also allows us to complete payment if you are playing with a non-member. 
 
This helps with our attendance when we are submitting our numbers to council. The more people that 
play at our courts the more our chances of being successful when requesting funding or services. The 
guest fee also helps support us in keeping our membership costs down. 
 
 

Competitions 
 
We are currently looking for new players to play in any of the competitions that we run at the club. If 
you know anyone that would be interested in playing, please pass the club coordinators details onto 
them.  
 
We run the following competitions during the week 
 
NENTG Tuesday night – Men and Vets 
NENTG Wednesday night – Ladies 
NENTG Thursday night – Mixed 
 
NENTG Coordinator Annette Pepyat – 0408 012 859 
 



NEJTA Juniors Saturday morning 
 
NEJTA Coordinator Kym Baker – 0413 527 902  
 
HDTA Tuesday morning Ladies  
 
HDTA Coordinator Kelly Brooks – 0409 210 307 
 
Monday Social tennis 
 
 
Don’t forget that our Monday Social will continue to run until ………………. And will resume after the 
Christmas break on …………………. 

 
Club Coach 
About Us 
Just a reminder that for any coaching needs at the club, please contact Yvonne from Topseed 
Tennis on 0411 443 627. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Member Benefits 
 
Decathlon 
 
Decathlon is the new sports store opened in South Morang.  
 
They are giving a 5% discount when you purchase items at the store when you mention you are 
part of the Epping Tennis club. 5% also goes to the tennis club. Once we have received a specific 
amount this will allow the club to purchase some of the items that we need. 
 
Speak with Decathlon next time you are in store and mention Epping tennis club to obtain your 
discount. 
 

 
 

https://www.tennis.com.au/eppingtennisclub/about-us


The Epping Tennis Committee wish you all a wonderful 
break, a happy celebration, and a fantastic New Year. We 
look forward to new and exciting challenges in 2023 
 
 

 
 


